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The University of California San Diego (UCSD) School of Medicine (SOM) is transitioning its
third-year primary care curriculum from a year-long longitudinal primary care course to a
three-week clerkship in Family Medicine (FM). Additionally, there is a lack of FM physicians in
the US, and limited information on what factors affect students’ decisions to enter FM. The
aim of this pilot study is to analyze the effects of introducing sub-specialty tracks within an
FM clerkship on student attitudes towards FM. A limiting factor for students within FM
clerkships is that often they are not exposed to the full spectrum of FM. The aim of the
tracks is to demonstrate that there are many FM clinicians practicing what may be
considered more specialized aspects of primary care, including sports, sexual and
reproductive health, and lifestyle and integrative medicine.

There is a pre-existing family medicine clerkship for fourth-year medical students (FPM 426),
which will serve as the pilot program. Three subspecialty tracks (sports medicine, sexual and
reproductive health, and lifestyle and integrative medicine) will be introduced. Students will
be assigned a track based on interest. A student will not be assigned a track if they did not
express interest or if there was insufficient space to accommodate. Students not assigned a
track will serve as the control group for this study. At the end of the clerkship, students will
be emailed an anonymous survey to complete, and time will be provided during the course
to complete the survey. The post-clerkship survey will collect data on students’ experience
of the clerkship and perceptions of FM. We hypothesize that students placed in the
subspecialty tracks will report a better experience during their clerkship and an expanded
understanding of the scope of practice of family physicians. Comparisons will be made
between students within tracks and those not in a track, who will serve as the control.





